Canadian Forces Health Services Report (CFHS)
Meeting held on September 18, 2018.

Discussion points:

(b)      CR 03 – CR 04 Conversion

WRT grievances that could be/are submitted, the Strat HR Mgr stated that the effective year that will be used for this matter is 2007.  Anyone that wishes to reconcile wages/seniority past 2007 must do so via separate correspondence (grievance submission).

COS stated that 2007 was chosen as a date due to CFHIS starting to come online, making the reason for the conversion justifiable.  COS also stated that picking this date and covering wages/seniority back to this date is “the right thing to do.”


Calian to PS - Conversion

The Compt opened this discussion by briefing the Cmte mbrs on the overview of this topic.  She opened by noting that the contract rollover from the Health Service Support Contract (HSSC) to the Health Care Provider Requirement (HCPR) contract has caused numerous Calian health service providers (HSPs) to start requesting to switch to PS, where the CF H Svcs Gp HR Cmte has received a total of 143 positions that they would like to convert.  Due to the number of conversions, the lack of staffing FTEs and the amount of SWE that needs to be converted, a briefing note from CF H Svcs Gp to the VCDS, via CMP, needs to be drafted and socialized before the positions can be approved.  She highlighted that even after pay and benefits are paid out “if” the conversion happens, we would save millions of dollars for the Crown.
Respectfully submitted,
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VP NCR

OPI CFHS

